St. Wenceslaus Church
Finance Council Meeting
April 21, 2024

Members Present: Mary Leon, Don Les, Kim Prisk (via phone), Dan Somero

Members Absent: Sander Scott

Others Present: Deacon Martin Korson, Sherri Patterson

The Finance Council Meeting commenced at 9:40 a.m.

Opening Prayer: Hail Mary led by Sherri Patterson

The January 28, 2024, Finance Council Meeting Minutes were not available.

Visitor Input: None

The quarter ending, 03/31/2024, Statement of Financial Position and supporting report, Asset Account Activity were reviewed and explained by Sherri Patterson.  Motion to approve by Kim Prisk and seconded by Mary Leon.  Review of Tithing Report, in good shape.

The quarter ending, 03/31/2024, Statement of Financial Income and Expenses and supporting report, Expense Detail Report were reviewed.  The Diocese Savings Accounts were explained.  Motion to approve by Don Les and seconded by Dan Somero.

Administrator Report by Deacon Martin Korson:
· Lights in front of church not working.
· Extra speakers up and working.
· Roberto would like a new keyboard.
· Window work being started up again.
· CSA is up about $2,000. $250/Family average.
· No yard cleaning bee this year, students from St. Mary School to do.
· Dog fence, someone wants it. They should have to clean up area.
· May 5th, no Deacon Martin
· Raffle prizes almost all set.
· Chicken Dinner take out only. Outdoor picnic tables.
· New tree in cemetery, dwarf.
· Website (maybe) in the future.
· Church App under used.
· Four (4) New Parish Members

Other Business:
· Gift Baskets for new Parish Members could include Parish History Book, Member Contact List, Julius’ Honey, Craft Items from Current Members.
· St. Wenceslaus Feast Day Meet & Greet.
· Kim Prisk would like to see a larger corpse on the cross on altar.  Kim will look into replacing just the body or the whole piece.
· Trash Receptable was approved by all.  Sherri Patterson to head up project.

Next Meeting Date: Sunday, 07/21/2024 following Mass.

Closing Prayer was led by Deacon Martin Korson and the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Meeting notes were taken by Sherri Patterson.  Minutes typed by Jacqueline Bunek.


